
Alexandria Selectmen’s Meeting Agenda 
October 20, 2020 

 
 
 
 

❖ Members Present:  George Tuthill, Chet Caron and Robert Piehler 
❖ The meeting came to order at 6:00 p.m.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 
❖ The minutes for October 6, 2020 were approved 

❖ Items Reviewed & Signed 
➢ Notice of Intent to Cut: Bryan & Deborah Richardson Map 417 Lot 20 Lakeview Heights  
➢ Notice for General Election to happen on November 3, 2020 with polls open from 8 am to 7 pm at the 

town hall, 45 Washburn Road 
➢ Building Notification: Richard & Deborah Abelli Map 417 Lot 32 
➢ Notice for information on Map 408 Lot 15 from Society for the Protection of NH Forests- 

▪ Mr. Tuthill reviewed and the Selectmen signed a statement certifying that the town is unaware of any 
problems with solid or hazardous waste on the property at Map 41 Lot 32. 

➢ Abatement: Alexandria Realty Trust Map 411 Lot 33-1 
▪ The abatement is for a land use change tax from 2003 which was not pursued by the town in a timely 

fashion and the property owner has contested several times. 
➢ Contract for services between Right Angle Engineering and the Town of Alexandria for professional 

services regarding the transfer station/gravel excavation work 
▪ Right Angle Engineering has been performing work on the transfer station project. This contract is for 

the continuation of that working including the design & layout of the new transfer station and working 
with people doing the environment assessment and permitting. The Selectmen will review the 
contract further with Erin Darrow, Right Angle Engineering, and with Town Counsel prior to signing. 

➢ The Selectmen signed pay raise approvals for transfer station employees.  Keith Bruning and Rodney 
Braley were both provided $1.00 per hour raises effective October 26, 2020. 

❖ Business 
➢ Mr. Tuthill read the thank you letter from Franklin Police Department acknowledging the invaluable 

assistance of Chief Suckling in relation to an investigation and arrest.   
❖ Departments/Commissions 

➢ Nancy Whitman, Town Hall Preservation Committee 
▪ The front railing of the town hall has been scraped and primed.  Mrs. Whitman would like to paint the 

railing a dark green. There was discussion on whether or not the concrete stair area in the front of the 
building will eventually be removed due to concerns with rot behind the concrete.  The Selectmen 
agreed with painting the rails and expressed no concerns with the color.   

❖ Public Hearing  
➢ The Town has received $29,294 in the form of Municipal Aid from the State of NH.  (Per NH RSA 31:95).  

The Selectmen voted to apply those funds to offset the 2020 tax rate. 
  

 
Public meeting adjourned at 6:18 pm. 
The Selectmen participated in the Transfer Station Siting Committee that began after the Selectmen’s Meeting 
adjourned. 
Respectfully submitted, Jennifer Dostie, Administrative Assistant 

 


